
WORLD HERITAGE DAY   (18TH April,2024) 
 
On World Heritage Day (18th April,2024), P. Obul Reddy Public School hosted a memorable 
event, inviting esteemed guests Padmashree Shri Gajam Anjaiah Garu and Y. Venkanna 
Netha, founder of Handloom Day. The event aimed to celebrate and promote the rich 
heritage of handloom weaving. 
 
One of the highlights of the event was the interactive session where students had the 
opportunity of a hands-on experience with a traditional handloom and charka. This hands-
on activity allowed participants to appreciate the intricacies of weaving first hand. 
 
The event also showcased a stunning collection of sarees, each of which has earned national 
awards for their craftsmanship and heritage significance. These sarees served as tangible 
reminders of the beauty and artistry of India's handloom tradition. 
 
Padmashree Shri Gajam Anjaiah Garu was felicitated during the event by our Principal, Ms. 
K. Vinitha for his significant contributions to preserving and promoting handloom culture. In 
his address, he emphasized the importance of preserving traditional handloom techniques 
in the face of synthetic fabric proliferation. He highlighted the environmental and societal 
benefits of using handloom fabrics, stressing how synthetic fibers contribute to 
environmental degradation and health issues. 
 
The session was not only informative but also interactive, allowing students to engage 
directly with the speakers and gain valuable insights into traditional weaving practices. 
Through this event, attendees were encouraged to appreciate and support the rich heritage 
of handloom weaving, ensuring its preservation for future generations.The session was 
concluded with the vote of thanks by Vice-Principal, Ms. Nagaveena. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our ancestry is a reminder of our history. It is a national treasure and a sign of the 

civilization's pride. DDMS. P. Obul Reddy Public School observed World Heritage Day on  

April 18, 2024. Primary school students were 

introduced to the concept of national history 

through a variety of activities such as poster 

making and role play. Children dressed in 

traditional garb delivered speeches on our 

Indian heritage, how it has been passed down 

through generations, and how it should be preserved.  The students enthusiastically 

researched heritage monuments. It was a thrill to see such active engagement in presenting 

beautiful charts, posters and much more to learn. The significance of preserving legacy, 

whether cultural or monumental, was highlighted. We must give the appropriate platform 

for our children to learn more about our history and culture in order to become more 

responsible and efficient citizens. 

 



 

 


